
 

San Diego County 

SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT 
 

NEWS RELEASE INFORMATION SHEET  

  
 
Media Relations – (858) 974-2259 
Watch Commander – (858) 565-5555 
PAD-3  Rev. 11/18       

 
 
 
 

Subject: Prostitution Sting - Encinitas  

Date of Release: November 18, 2020 

Time of Release: 3:45 p.m. 

Media Contact: Deputy Sean Zappia 

Email Address of Contact: sean.zappia@sdsheriff.org   

Telephone Number of Contact: (760) 966-3500 

Provider of Information (if different): Sergeant Brett Garrett 

  

 

  

SYNOPSIS: 

 
 

Seven men were arrested following a human trafficking prostitution sting in the North County. Deputies with 

the North Coastal Sheriff's Station Community Oriented Policing Team conducted the five-hour operation on 

Tuesday, November 17th to help reduce the demand for sex trafficking in the City of Encinitas.  

 

Deputies communicated with prospective sex buyers online. The men were arrested when they arrived at the 

agreed-upon meeting location.  
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Prostitution is not a victimless crime.  According to the National Center for Missing and Exploited Children 

(NCMEC) one in six endangered runaways reported are likely victims of sex trafficking.  The victims to these 

crimes are often subjected to not only severe forms of emotional, physical and sexual abuse at the hands of 

their trafficker but are also frequently physically and sexually assaulted by those that solicit them for 

prostitution.   

 

The San Diego County Sheriff's Department along with the San Diego Human Trafficking Task Force are 

committed to disrupt and dismantle sex trafficking rings operating within the county.   

 

During the operation, deputies contacted and arrested seven men on misdemeanor prostitution charges.  

The following were processed at the North Coastal Station and released with a written promise to appear in 

court: 

 

Jorge Ignacio Garcia (3/2/1993) 

Cesar Perez (11/8/1975)  

Jorge Ramos Gutierrez (4/6/1973) 

Joseph Ryan Smith (6/4/1993) 

Giovanni Mayorga Perez (9/20/1989) 

Alexander James Bautista (12/28/1999) 

Gabriel Lucas (12/3/1994)  

 

For media inquiries about this operation, contact Deputy Sean Zappia of the North Coastal Sheriff Station at 

(760) 966-3500. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 


